

28 January, 2024

Dear Parish Family,

Thank you, as always for your amazing support of our parish and faith!

At this time of the year, you will begin to receive correspondence from myself, as well as from our bishop, announcing the Bishop's Annual Appeal and our parish commitment.

As you know, the leadership of our local church, by our shepherd Most Rev. James Checchio, is thriving through each of our responses in support and sacrifice.

With our parish goal calling us to contribute as our means permit, please prayerfully and thoughtfully receive these materials. May the Lord bless each and every one of you for your generosity and charity.

Our next parish outing will be to Amish country and the Sight and Sound theatre to attend the performance of 'Daniel'. Please see below for the time and contact information to reserve your seat.

Also, an update on our pilgrimage to Rome during the upcoming Jubilee Year announced by the Holy Father. Due to the official opening of the Holy Doors not occurring until December 24, our trip dates will now be December 26-30, 2024. The price remains the same. We ask those interested to please contact the parish office so that your passport and registration can be processed. Your \$500.00 deposit is requested prior to March 28.

Sincerely in the Lord, Msgr. John